PLYMOUTH CITY COUNCIL REGULAR SESSION AGENDA
Thursday, January 5, 2015 at 7:00 pm at Plymouth City Hall

The Plymouth Council met in regular session on Thursday, January 5, 2017 at 7:02 pm. Mayor Jon Vrieze called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm with the following members present: Gary Clark, Amy Berding, and Jeff Robak. Absent: Wade Eastman and Eric Abundis

Others present: Ric Vermedal, Bev Torgeson, Craig Howard, Dr. Bill Franklin, Jacauelyn Arthur, Anna Eastman, Brian Kenaga, Julie Kenaga, Gage Shafer, Ben Knutson, Eric Maki, Jason Schmitt, Joey Knutson, Jeff Eastman, Joe Rowe, and Ashley Martin

Agenda was unanimously approved as presented with a motion by Robak and seconded by Clark. 

Mayor Vrieze opened the Public Forum, Criag Howard asked the mayor and council if it was alright for the public to enter 504 Broad St for firewood. Mayor Vrieze advised Howard that the house is not safe and too much of a liability, the city is just focused on tearing the house down. Public Form was closed.

Departmental reports were given starting with Ric.  Ric had nothing new to report.

Martin started her departmental report discussing the audit/exam. Martin explained that the auditor would email her a final report sometime in March and would make it available to the council to review. The auditor did give Martin and Mayor Vrieze an unofficial comment sheet. The comment sheet had suggestions for improvements that Martin was already putting into place. 

The fire department was there to give their annual fire report. Rowe started off the report by thanking the council for the special meeting but brought up some concerns from that meeting. One topic brought forward was the miss transfer of monies. Rowe and the fire department fully support the city fixing the transfers from the last year. Eastman handed out a packet of researched materials from the last few years. In the packets there was number of fire calls per year, township monies given through the years, grants the department has received, and hours fire members have put in. Council thanked the departments for all their effort and will continue to support them in any way the city can.

Berding wanted to discuss changing the water pipe requirements from cooper to pex. Berding asked Martin to look into Manly’s ordinance and research it more. Ric stated to get specific grading/measurements for the plastic piping. Martin will do more research and present an ordinance at February’s council meeting.

Dr. Bill’s subdivision resolution was brought forward by Arthur, a lawyer at Heiny Law Firm Mason City. Martin explained that there is an extra territorial review requiring a resolution before Dr. Bill sub-divides his property lot. Ric and Dr. Bill has been in contact with each other for adding the new home on city’s sewer. Motion by Berding, seconded by Clark, to approve Resolution 2017-01 Dr. Bill’s Subdivision. Motion carried unanimously.

Ordinance S-11 Amending Sewer Rates was discussed. Martin discussed a chart she handed out about the current rates for sewer and water and how the current rates are not breaking even. After a lot of discussion back and forth Berding made a motion to approve raising the sewer rate from $22.00 to $23.50, Clark seconded the motion. Ordinance S-11 Amending Sewer Rates carried. 

Martin brought forward the Absoulte Waste Removal bill and explained why the city was going in the red for garbage. Martin noticed that the previous contract stated the garbage rates would increase a quarter a year, this was never done. Ordianance 128 was presented with a rate that would cover the garbage bill and also includes a yearly increase. Berding made a motion to approve Ordianance 128 Garbage Rates, Robak seconded the motion. Second and third readings were waived unanimously. Ordinance No. 128 Amending Garbage Rates carried.

Ordianance No 129 Water Rates was also presented. Martin explained that the water rates need to be raised to create a water reserve for upcoming water projects. As of right now there is no water reserve and Ric mentioned the water tower will need to be repainted in the next few years. Berding voiced her concern about raising the water rate from $14.00 to $23.50 that would affect people’s budget. She suggested a gradual increase over the next two years. Second reading will be read at February’s council meeting.

Ordinance No. 130 Water Customer Deposits reads that every person living in Plymouth will provide a $50.00 deposit. Martin explained that the old ordinance was wording that anyone who doesn’t own the property provides a deposit. Berding made a motion to approve the Ordinance, Clark seconded the motion. Motion carried, Ordinance No. 130 Water Customer Deposits.

Ordinance No. 131 Sewer Customer Deposits reads that every person living in Plymouth will provide a $50.00 deposit. Martin explained that the old ordinance was wording that anyone who doesn’t own the property provides a deposit. Berding made a motion to approve the Ordinance, Robak seconded the motion. Motion carried, Ordinance No. 131 Sewer Customer Deposits.

Robak made a motion to accept the minutes from December 1, 2016 council meeting and December 21, 2016 special session meeting.  Clark seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Martin printed out copies of the treasurer’s report and wanted to explain it to the council. The cities CD’s are reconciled with the banks and half the savings accounts. While working towards reconciling the treasurer’s report, Martin asked the council not to approve the report until it is fully reconciled.

Berding made a motion to approve the December bills.  Clark seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Having no further business, Robak made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Berding seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:31 p.m.



	_________________________				__________________________
			       City Clerk								   Mayor


2

